
Minutes-Louisiana Bridge Association/Board of Directors Meeting May 18, 2015 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Larry Federico at 2:30 P.M. In attendance 
were Marlene Ruckert, Vicki Willis, Larry Federico, Sid LeBlanc, Sherrie Goodman, 
Keenan Romig, Ben McKown, and Paul Deal. Absent: Jim Thornton, Wayne Weisler, 
and Fred Lay.  
 
The April minutes were approved and the financial report was given. 
 
Old Business: Sherrie gave us an update about the “Longest Day” games. The” common 
game” will be held at 11:20 A.M. Breakfast, lunch, and dinner will be served. Frequency 
of Regionals was re-visited. As long as these tournaments are no closer than 4 years 
apart, the BOD is ok with hosting duties. Sid inquired about when our next Regional is. 
Vicki will find out and get back to him. For the Derby Day tournament only, the Saturday 
afternoon game time will start at 2 instead of 2:15. This is necessary because of the horse 
race beginning at 5:20 ish. Due to complaints about Kevin (the sectional director), he will 
be asked to be more patient will the 299ers.  
 
Conduct and ethics issues were addressed. One hundred decks of cards were donated to 
Children’s hospital. They were delivered by Henry Bodenheimer. 
 
We will defer discussing the game time change on Wednesday until August. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:00 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
 
Vicki Willis 
Recording Secretary 


